
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ARKANSAS DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

5301 NORTHSHORE DRIVE / NORTH LITTLE ROCK / ARKANSAS 72118-5317  
TELEPHONE 501-682-0744 / FAX 501-682-0880 / www.adeq.state.ar.us 

August 26, 2019    Email: dsartain@edc-ark.com 
 
David Sartain, Environmental Manager 
El Dorado Chemical Company 
P.O. Box 231 
El Dorado, AR 71730 
 
RE: Evaluation Report of the data and effectiveness of the groundwater remedy 

Consent Administrative Order (CAO) LIS 18-085 
NPDES Permit Number AR0000752, AFIN 70-00040 

 
Dear Mr. Sartain:  

On February 8, 2019, the DEQ Office of Water Quality (OWQ) received the Evaluation Report of the 
data and effectiveness of the groundwater remedy from GBMc & Associates on behalf of El Dorado 
Chemical Company (EDCC). The Evaluation Report was submitted as a condition of paragraph 2 of the 
Order and Agreement in CAO LIS 18-085.  DEQ has completed its review and provides the following 
comments: 

• Please continue operating the recovery wells; 
• Please continue the current sampling schedule; and  
• Please continue to follow the implement measures to ensure the recovery wells are operating at 

full capacity.   

Should you have any questions, please contact Linda Hanson, P.G at 501-682-0664 or at 
hanson@adeq.state.ar.us or me at 501-682-0664 or at pemberton@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Layne Pemberton 
Enforcement Analyst 
Office of Water Quality 
 
Cc:  Chuck Campbell, P.E. GBMc & Assoc. ccampbell@gbmcassoc.com 
 Chuck Nestrud, Attorney, Barber Law Firm, CNestrud@barberlawfirm.com 

Basil Hicks, Attorney, Office of Law & Policy, DEQ 
 Linda Hanson, P.G., Geologist, OWQ 

Dianna Kilburn, P.G. Geologist Supervisor, OLR 
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